
 

 

Friday 24th June 2022 

Life has been very exciting for West Acton with trips, competitions and visitors this 

week – please see below for pictures and stories. 

Over the past two weeks we have also had meetings to welcome our new Reception 

and Nursery families – we are looking forward to having them join the West Acton 

family. 

On 11th July the children will bring home their end of year reports and we will send 

out a new class list for 2022-2023.  Details of Sports days will follow next week. 

Have a lovely weekend, Miss Kondo 

 

 



Year 5 – All aboard the Golden Hinde! 
On Friday 10th June, Year 5 visited the Golden Hinde.  We went because we are learning 

about the Tudors in History.  The Golden Hinde was a big ship in Elizabethan times but 

it was destroyed many years ago.  A replica was rebuilt and although the engineers 

didn’t know exactly what it looked like, clues like big pieces of the ship and sketches 

helped people get an idea of what the ship was like.  On the ship, the stairways are very 

steep and the ceilings extremely low.  When you go down the stairs, you have to go 

backwards as it is safer.  We learnt that back in the Elizabethan times, the sailors could 

not eat fresh food.  They could only eat dry and salty foods because it would last longer. 

After we visited the ship, we went to an area next to the Thames and observed some of 

London’s landmarks.  Then we tried our best to replicate and sketch them.  Some of the 

landmarks included the Shard, the Walkie-Talkie and London Bridge (different to 

Tower Bridge!) 

By Nada and Otis (Elder class) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
Our wonderful PTA held a second hand uniform sale which our Eco Committee helped out at. 
We are delighted to announce we made £180 at the sale and most importantly our old 
uniforms have got a new home which reduces the amount of clothing we waste. Thank you 
for your support in helping to become more sustainable at West Acton. 

 
 

The pupils at West Acton celebrated World Ocean Day on Wednesday 8th June. They listened 

to a story about the correct place for plastic and we all agreed it wasn't in our oceans. It made 

the children aware of the damaging effect that plastic has on our marine life and how this can 

have lasting effects. They got creative and made some wonderful pieces of artwork, reusing 

plastic items. 

 

I was honoured to be given 

Grenfell memorial pins and a 

T-shirt by Amaan and his 

father. They shared with me 

the story of Amaan’s 

grandfather who lost his life 

saving his family during the 

fire, 5 years ago. They 

attended the memorial service 

at Westminster last week. 

Thank you for sharing, our 

thoughts are with you.   



 

We welcomed Grace to perform assemblies for each year group, 

honouring the 74th anniversary of Empire Windrush  when around 500 

migrants arrived at Tilbury Docks in London, from Jamaica via Bermuda, 

Trinidad, Cuba, Mexico (Polish refugees living there) in 1948.  Amongst 

them were 86 children. We went back in time to explore the ring/clapping 

games children played ‘Back Home’ and how they have been transported 

to the UK and become part of our playground lives today! 

 

 
 
At WAPS we encourage children to speak out, don’t be a bystander and stand 
up for what is right! We have a special place, ‘The SafeTTSpot’ children can go to 
talk about things that are worrying or upsetting them. #SpeakOutAboutBullying 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 



Year 3 Trip to Kew Gardens 
  
I was a parent helper and very privileged to attend and support year 3 Ivy class. The behaviour of the students 
was exemplary. Now let me share with you some of the things we did during our trip:  
  
Year 3 enjoyed investigating different areas in Kew Gardens, such as, The Temperate House & The Hive. In 
the Temperate House, we saw different rare or already extinct plants in Africa, Australia, New Zealand, The 
Americas and Asia. We saw a beautiful waterfall and found lots of interesting plants. For example, we found 
a plant called 'Mamaku' also known as Black Tree Fern. In 1953, The Queen made her first visit to New 
Zealand, where she was presented with a silver fern brooch - an important botanical symbol of New Zealand. 
  
Year 3 attended a workshop and enjoyed playing in The Children's Area.  
  
During the workshop we discussed the life cycle of a plant, the importance of having plants to grow food, 
and how the cycle of pollination works. We participated in different activities during the workshop. For 
example, we investigated which types of bees visit our flowers during this time of the year. We also visited 
the Bee Hives and enjoyed doing the Bee's Dance. Year 3 were fully engaged and well informed on the 
responses given to our facilitator. She was well impressed! 
Mrs Palton 

 
                                   

 



 

 



 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



SUMMER TERM DATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This morning, Fir class performed their very first assembly – we 

were so proud of them!  They told us all about transport in very 

creative ways – songs, models and stories. It was a brilliant first 

assembly – thank you Fir class. 

 

 



 

 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Transitions and changes… 

Thank you to all those that were able to come to the Parent Coffee Morning this 

week. 

That was the last one of the term but I look forward to meeting with you all in 

September and hearing about your summers and how the children are settling 

in. 

For those of you that were unable to attend, the key message was help your 

child to prepare for the change by talking about it, the earlier we can do this the 

better, so that when the change finally comes, it won’t feel so much of a shock 

to them.  

 

How can parents help? 

 Children will pick up on our anxieties about the move so try your best to 
find ways to manage how you are feeling. 

 Children need to know that sharing their worries, fears or excitement is 
valued. Help them to draw/write down their feelings first of all. 

 Help them to separate any mixed feelings that they may have. 
 Help them to reflect and think back to their favourite moments from the 

year.  
 Prepare with them, calendars are helpful ways of showing the children 

how much time they have left of school, marking off each day together. 
 Make sure they have a goodbye with their teacher.    

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Cricket Competition 

 

On Thursday a Year 6 team took part in the Ealing Kwik Cricket Competition. In a tough group 

they lost two games to Allenby and then Featherstone but ended the day on a high by 

defeating North Primary. 

 

The children played with passion, skill and with a great sporting attitude. Special mentions go 

to Alfie and Yasin for great batting performances and to Taishi for extraordinary agility in the 

field. Player of the day was Leila for a great all round performance. 
 

 
 

Alisha bowling a tricky spin bowl against Allenby whist Yasin looks on. 

 

 
 

Jibril bowls a looping delivery with Ily fielding in the distance. 



 

West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

Wc 20th June 2022 Courage Consideration Collaboration 

Acorn Mariam Rayman Roya 

Banyan Selina Esra Layan K 

Fir Hijraan Nao George 

Olive Asma Gili Abdikadir 

Ash Ayan Saeed Keigo 

Guava Sosuke Shamfa Mila 

Katsura Aoba Sanah Takuto 

Chestnut Elsa Kheelan Caspian 

Damson Toshi Ali T Fatima 

Juniper Salome A Mohamed Philip 

Holly Maryam  SJ Maho 

Ivy Adrian Bethany Elza 

Rowan Shia Eden Nicole 

Mulberry Sierna Riley Yujiro 

Pine Simeon Rayan Kevin 

Sycamore Nadia Danar Amelia 

Elder Yuina Nada Lujain 

Quince Maho Zahra Yuzuka 

Willow Abdalrahman Eesa Izabella 

Lime Sani Aram Faris 

Tamarind Tbc Tbc Tbc 

Zaytouna Tofari Lily Lia 

Woodlands Oliver D Jessie Yusuf 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 


